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Happy New Year 2013 

The turning of a New Year can be a time for making vital “turnings” in our 

personal lives.  It’s a time for resolutions or changes or moving beyond 

various stumbling blocks that have hindered our journey, such as the need to 

let go of grudges or trespasses that can sour our lives.   Clara Barton, the 

founder of the Red Cross, was one who never bore a grudge.  She was re-

minded by a friend of wrong done to her some years earlier.  “Don’t you 

remember?” asked her friend.  “No,” replied Clara firmly, “I distinctly re-

member forgetting that.” Let’s start the year remembering God’s amazing 

grace, which helps us to make new beginnings!   Pastor Hank. 

Sunday’s in January: 

6th     Epiphany  “Season of Light - the Gospel to the whole world” and 

 Communion 

13th   Baptism of Jesus and Christian Unity 

20th   Annual Meeting beginning at 9:30 with Worship to follow at  11a.m. 
27th   Special Intergenerational Service  

 

 

 

 
 

Beginning Sunday, January 6, 2013  
 

WORSHIP time in Gaylord begins at 11:00 a.m. 

Fellowship Hour at 9:45 a.m.  

Sunday School will begin at 10:00 a.m.  
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Ushers: Albert Meyer, Allan Meyer 

   Diane and Darrel Mosel  

Greeters:      Howard and Fran Armstrong 

       1-6, 1-13 

                        Mark Pauly and Dylan Pauly  

       1-20, 1-27 

Acolyte:    Brian Wagenius  

__________________________ 

Fellowship Hour: 
 

January 6 ...................................................... open 

January 13 .................................................... open 

January  20 ................ Annual Meeting - Council 

January 27 .................................................... open 
 

 Lectionary Readings for January 

Jan. 6, 2013: Epiphany  

Isa. 60:1 - 6; Psalm 72:1-7,10-14; Eph. 3:1-12; Matt 2:1-

12.  UCC Theme: Where is the Child? 

Jan. 13, 2013: Baptism of Christ 

Isa. 43:1-7; Psalm 29; Acts 89:14-17; Luke 3:15, 21-22.  

UCC Theme: Affirmed By Love. 

Jan. 20, 2013:  Second Sunday after Epiphany  

Isa. 62:1-5; Psalm 36:5-10; 1 Cor. 12:1-11, John 2:1-11.  

UCC Theme: Extravagant Sign. 

Jan. 27, 2013:  Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Neh. 8:1-3,5-6,8-10;  Psalm 19; 1 Corinthians 12:12-

31a; Luke 4:14-21.  UCC Theme: Good News, Good 

Ways. 

Among those who were lifted up in prayer this past 

month:  Albert Meyer.  Also pray for those who have 

been ill, are homebound and those at Oak Terrace. 

Pray for: Brit Keithahn, Alex Thoele, Mark Thoele, 

May and Raymond Ysasaga, Sam von Wald (Stacy 

Pauly’s nephew), Lee Dzubella (nephew to Pauline 

Marlinski) and others in the military. 

Our sympathy and prayers are with the family of Arlo 

Rowland who passed away on Nov. 29.  Arlo was a 

brother to Eunice Gasow and Lois Frauendienst. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family of 

Meredith Johnson who passed away on Nov. 28. A 

Memorial Service was held on Saturday, Dec. 22. 

 

 

Thank You for your prayers.  Our son-in-law, Tom 

Bartz, has returned after being in Afghanistan for a year.  

It was much appreciated. Sandy and Gary Wentzloff. 

Tom, Kari and Alex Bartz. 

Special Thanks to those folks who led the Children’s 

Christmas Program, provided treats for the Birthday 

party for Jesus and Piñata, and provided special music. 

 

Thanks also to those who helped with the Head Start 

Christmas Party: Fran and Howard Armstrong, Pauline 

Marlinski and Hank and Eileen Campbell. 
 

Please call the Church Office: When your phone 

number, address or email address change so that 

church records can be updated. When you or a loved 

one are admitted to the hospital. When your group plans 

to hold a meeting, so it can be placed on the church 

calendar.  Thank You.  
       

Cancellation Reminder: UCC group meetings and 

events are canceled if schools are closed early or 

canceled that day. If church is cancelled you should 

receive a call from a Council member.  Also listen to 

KNUJ. 

 

Women’s Fellowship will meet at 6:30 p.m. on 

Monday, January 14 to undecorate the church.     

Anyone interested in helping is welcome to come.   

        Coffee will be served  when we are  finished. 
 

Priscilla Circle will not meet in January.  Come join 

us for our regular meeting on February 14 at 2:00 p.m. 

in the Fireside Room. 
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Pastor’s Report on Continuing Education in 2012 

 

  I am grateful for an experiential learning time that was both meaningful and educational during this 150th 

anniversary year of the US - Dakota War.  My 4-day journey to South Dakota in October focused primarily on 

Native American “Sacred Places” of Lakota, Dakota and Nakota people.    

Special places and holy sites included: 

§ Ponca Creek UCC on Rosebud Reservation – an early UCC (Congregational) missionary church. 

§ “Re-Member” UCC Mission, active on Pine Ridge Reservation – building bunk beds, and other ser-

vices to the people, along with cross-cultural dialogue and Christian witnessing. 

§ Attended a children’s pow-wow event.  Met a high-schooler who was planning to be on the Dakota 38 

horseback ride to Mankato in December. 

§ Wounded Knee on Pine Ridge – sacred site of December 29, 1890’s “Ghost Dance” and resulting U.S. 

massacre of Natives and mass-burial; site of 1970’s conflict with U.S. government.  At that location I 

had the opportunity to speak with a Native representative to a United Nations “sovereignty” forum that 

took place with Native Americans back in May of 2012. 

§ Pine Ridge community with a tragic rate of poverty.  

§ Red Cloud’s Catholic Church and School on Pine Ridge, with unique art of Native American Christ; a 

history of the bad/good in boarding schools; named after warrior-turned-peacemaker chief. 

§ Hot Springs – sacred site of young women’s maturity ritual. 

§ Wind Cave –sacred site of Creation stories. (I also bought a video on Native American creation spiritu-

ality) 

§ Custer State Park – unique buffalo herd experience with a dying calf. 

§ Crazy Horse Mountain and monument.                                    

§ Bear Butte – site for Native leaders, holy men, and others for spiritual guidance and healing; climbed 

the historic path to the peak. 

§ The Black Hills are sacred; where the U.S. broke major treaties. 

§ Crow Creek Reservation, the eventual home of many Dakota who suffered the 1862 forced exodus 

from Minnesota.  

§ Pipestone National monument (MN.) – a sacred location of peace among tribes/nations who still come 

for special ceremonies; and to the stream where the sacred red pipestone is quarried for the making of 

their special pipes. 

    

 I brought back a helpful “etiquette” guide when visiting Native American events or ceremonies.  These 

documents can likely be obtained on the web as well. 

 I am grateful for this opportunity to enrich and broaden my knowledge and appreciation for the gifts of Na-

tive American spirituality and traditions – past and present.   It is one thing to hear and read about these places, 

but their truth and spirituality become more real and alive when experienced in person (akin to visiting the 

Holy Land of Christian, Jewish, Muslim sites).  I was reminded of how important “place” and “the earth” have 

in connecting with the Holy (Wakan Tanka).  I also appreciate the “good-will” value of the encounters with 

Native Americans in these settings – listening to them share their stories and beliefs.  I recommend visiting 

these sites for enriching the journey for any who may be traveling to that part of our land. 
 

         In a Spirit of Goodwill,   Pastor Hank  

Christmas Thanksgivings   Looking back, I offer a heart-felt thanks to all, both young and old who gave of 

their time, talent and treasure in helping us celebrate Advent – Christmas at UCC whether in Worship, Fellow-

ship or Service!  THANKS also to Gaylord UCC and Church Council for a kind monetary Christmas gift. 

- Pastor Hank is away Dec. 29 to Jan. 1.  For emergency pastoral concerns please contact Deacons Aggie 

Schue or Dale Johnson.  Thank You to Bill Cowell for leading our Worship Service on Sunday, December, 

30th. 

        No matter who you are or where you are in lifeôs journey, you are welcome here!                                                                                                   
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Council Presidents Report 
December council meeting was held on Wednesday 

the 12th.   

The following items were discussed. 

 We discussed current financial condition and pro-

jections for the end of the year.  We are looking at a 

shortfall of approximately $5,000 for the current year.  

Consensus of the Council was to have an “Extra Mile 

Gift” campaign to try and offset our shortfall.   

 Pastor Hank gave us an update which can be found 

in his report. 

 We continue to work on a master schedule that 

hopefully would make it easier to plan and schedule 

going forward. 

 We continue to work on creating a web site.  We 

are trying to find the correct  package for our needs/

goals.  The council knows the importance of a web 

site,  however, we are proceeding with caution be-

cause we want to make sure we know how and who 

we will have update the site.   

 Discussed the Food Shelf fundraiser and set Sunday 

March 3rd as the date.  We will have planning meet-

ings January 6.  Everyone is welcome and needed to 

make this a successful event. 

 Annual meeting will be at 9:30 Sunday January 

20th.  We will finalize plans at the January 9th council 

meeting. 

 We approved purchasing a humidifier to replace the 

current one on the piano.  The current one has a short 

and the piano tuner received a shock when working on 

the piano. 

  

If you have any suggestions, questions, or concerns, 

please contact me. 

Our next Council meeting will be Wednesday, 

January 9th.    Mark Pauly, Council President 
 

Stewardship 

We encourage everyone to prayerfully and  

abundantly consider their pledge of time, talents 

and treasures as we continue to  

gather in our 2013 pledges. 

Please deposit your pledge in the offering plate or 

return to the Church office.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

    2012 “Extra Mile Gift” for our Church 

 As this year draws to a close we celebrate the spe-

cial witness and ministries of Gaylord UCC in 2012!   

However, it is important to note that the “treasures” 

part of our stewardship trinity of “time, talent and 

treasure” has not kept pace and we feel it is appropri-

ate to make a year-end appeal for an anticipated short-

fall of at least $5,000.   

 We seek to be faithful stewards of God’s resources 

and all of our gifts.   If you have any questions, please 

feel free to contact Council President, Mark Pauly. 

Thank you for considering a 2012 “Extra-Mile Gift!” 

 In Faith,  

       Pastor Hank Campbell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 On Sunday, January 20, our congregation will 

gather at 9:30 a.m. to hold its Annual Meeting.   

On the agenda are the budget for 2013, the slate of 

nominees for offices, boards and committees, and 

other issues which members may bring to the meeting. 

A light brunch will be served by council members be-

ginning at 9:30 a.m.  During the meeting activities 

will be provided for the children. 

Please plan to attend and be a part of the very impor-

tant work of this church. 

 Boards and committees are reminded to have 

their reports turned in to the church office by  

Tuesday, January 8. 



 

 

 

Pilgrim Point Camp 2013 
Our Church is looking into the possibility of having 

another weekend retreat this summer at Pilgrim Point 

Camp, possibly joined with New Ulm UCC.  

Camp provides twice daily all-camp cross-

generational programs, worship support for Ves-

per’s, amazing meals & hospitality.  You will 

still have plenty of time for relaxing, playing at the 

beach or ball field and creating your own experi-

ences! Watch for more information in the coming 

months.  
 

Mark your calendar for some tentatively 

scheduled Camps & Retreats: 

 - Winter High School CYE 2013 | March 1-3 

   “Out of the Darkness: Dealing with Suicide” 

- Spring Middle School CYE 2013 | May 17-19 

        “God is Still Speaking, Part II” with  

                  Keynoter, Dakota Road. 

- Middle School Camp 2013 | July 21-26 

- Senior High Camp 2013 | July 28-August 3 
 

Currently available weekend retreat dates: 

July 12-14    (Available: Lodge, Annex, North 

 Shore, & Campgrounds) 

July 26-28   (Available: Annex & POEM  Cabins) 

August 9-11, 2013 (Available: Annex, North 

 Shore, & Campgrounds) 

August 23-25, 2013  (Available: Annex, North 

 Shore, & Campgrounds) 

August 30-September 1, 2013 (Available: Annex, 

 North Shore, & POEM Cabins) 
________________________________________________________________ 

 

Get moving  

Faith is the word that describes the direction our feet 

start moving when we find that we are loved. Faith is 

stepping out into the unknown with nothing to guide 

us but a hand just beyond our grasp. 

                                                - Frederick Buechner  

 

“We will open the book. Its pages are blank. We are 

going to put words on them ourselves. The book is 

called Opportunity and its first chapter is New 

Year’s Day.”                         - Edith Lovejoy Pierce 

 

Update from the Mission Board 

 

 Another big thank you to our congregation for 

donating $275 and a variety of hats, gloves, wrap-

ping paper, and gifts for Santa’s Helpers.   Imagine 

the smiles and joy in children hearts when they re-

ceive these gifts! 

 The From the Heart Offering for the Christmas 

Fund was $184, your generosity is greatly appreci-

ated.  Christmas is truly a time for giving! 

 Our congregation donated $100 to the Hurricane 

Sandy Relief.  Thank you for your donations and 

prayers for the victims of this disaster. 

 We do need volunteers to do Meals on Wheels in 

the month of January.  Please consider this special 

service to our elderly and home bound community 

folks. 

 Our next From the Heart Offering will be January 

13, and it will be for support of the Salvation Army 

of Sibley County.  Let your kindness and generosity 

overflow into the New Year!   May you be blessed as 

you are a blessing to others! 

 
Meals on Wheels Schedule for January 2013 

Jan. 1 - 4 open 
Jan. 7 - 11 open     
Jan. 14 - 18 open 
Jan. 21 - 25  open 
Jan. 28 - 31 open 

If you are able to help deliver Meals on Wheels in 

January please sign up on the sheet in the  

Fellowship Hall.  

  

From The Heart offering schedule for 2013 

January 13         Salvation Army 

February 3         Souper Bowl of Caring  

March 10           Sibley County Food Shelf  

April 14            One Great Hour of Sharing 

May 12              Strengthen the Church 

June 9                Gaylord UCC scholarship fund 

July 14               Salvation Army 

August 11          open-Ecumenical Worship in park 

September 8       Sibley County Food Shelf 

October 13         Neighbors in Need 

November 10     Santa’s Helpers 

December 8       Christmas Fund 
  

               Helping those in need 
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Head Start Christmas Gathering  

Monday, December 3 
 

 It was a spirit-filled opportunity to share with the 

little ones and their families the blessings of Christmas 

in song, story and the fun of decorating cookies.  

Every child received an award—from “starriest” to 

“messiest!”  Everyone got to put their penny in the old 

manôs hat when we sang “Christmas is Coming!” 

 Special thanks to those who helped or donated 

cookies and frosting: Fran Armstrong, Eileen Camp-

bell, Ruby Keller, Pauline Marlinski, Jane Peterson, 

Liz Reishus and Kathy Tourtellott. 

 We received special thanks from Sarah Peterson of 

Head Start!! 

 

Hanging of the Greens 2012 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You to everyone, children to adults, who 

helped make our Annual  

Hanging of the Greens program a success.   

It was wonderful start to our Advent Season.   

 

Our church will be hosting a Fundraiser for 

the Sibley County  Food Shelf 

on March 3, 2013  

serving from 10:30 a.m.  – 1:30 p.m. 

We will take a free will offering with all  

proceeds going to support the Food Shelf. 
 

Every family is invited to donate food items or 

work in preparing for the event.  

Please check the sign up sheet on the table in the  

Fellowship Hall to see how you can participate.. 

For more information feel free to contact Chairmen 

Kevin Thies or Phil Keithahn. 
 

**Our kick off planning meeting will be on 

Sunday, January 6, at 9:45 a.m.  
 

“Four steps to achievement: Plan purposefully. 

 Prepare prayerfully. Proceed positively.  

Pursue persistently.”          - William Arthur Ward  
 

Our Church service on Sunday, March 3,  

will begin at 9:00 a.m. 

We will have guest speaker and musician Dennis 

Warner with us this day.  His theme will be taken 

from his book "Beads On One String" which has 

received high praise from kids, parents, schools, 

and teachers alike for its positive message about 

our "connectedness" in the world. 

 

 

 

 

Fresh start  
Here’s some thoughts about the fresh start we receive 

with each new year of life in Christ:  
 

Å ñThe best angle from which to approach any 

 problem is the try-angle.”          - Author Unknown  

Å ñGreat ideas need landing gear as well as wings.ò      

                   - C.D. Jackson  

Å ñGod gives us dreams a size too big so that we can 

 grow into them.”                        - Author Unknown  

Å ñLife is full of obstacle illusions.ò       - Grant Frazier  

Å ñNothing is impossible with God.ò          - Luke 1:37
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January Birthdays 
 

01 .................................................. Eunice Gasow 

01 ................................................... Megan Meyer 

02….……………………………… .. Liz Kuphal 

03…….…………………….. ......... Dale Johnson 

04…….…………………………… Doug Walsh 

06…………………………Kati Klimmek Miller 

07 ................................................ Gary Wentzloff 

10 ………… .................................... Ruby Keller 

11 ................................................... Bob Estenson 

13……………… …………………Dennis Mead 

15…………………… ...................... Liz Reishus 

15 .................................................... Fran Skarboe 

17 ......................................................... Eric Thies 

22 ........................................................ Sam Thies 

29  ............................................. Michael Schultz 

30 .............................................. Helen Van Brunt 

 

The United Church of Christ 

318 4th Street—P.O. Box 385 

Gaylord, MN  55334 

Return service requested 

 

United Church of Christ 

318 4th Street 

P.O. Box 385 

Gaylord, MN  55334-0385 
507-237-2595  or  507-237-5846 

Office—uccgaylord@gmail.com 

This newsletter is a monthly publication of the United 

Church of Christ, Gaylord. Articles and announcements 

are due the third Wednesday of the month. 

Coffee-Fellowship Hour - 9:45 a.m. 

Sunday School - 10:00 a.m. 

Sunday Worship - 11:00 a.m. 

Communion is the 1st Sunday of the month 

Pastor - Rev. Hank Campbell 

Council President - Mark Pauly 

Church Secretary - Cindy Johnson 

 


